
 

 
MINUTES OF MEETING OF 

BOARD OF ELECTRICAL  

APPEALS 
 

August 9, 2016 - 3:00 p.m. 

 

METROPOLITAN AREA BUILDING & CONSTRUCTION DEPARTMENT 

SEDGWICK COUNTY PUBLIC WORKS BUILDING 

1144 SOUTH SENECA 

BASEMENT CONFERENCE ROOM 

 

Members: Casey Belnap, Cole Hawkins, Mike Kilian, Richard “Butch” Kretchmar, Tim Lenz, Tony 

Naylor, Brad Ragland. 

 

Present:  Belnap, Hawkins, Naylor, Ragland, Krutchmar, Lenz,  

  

Staff Present: Chris Nordick (MABCD) 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ragland at 3:00 p.m. 

 

Board Member Naylor made a motion to approve the July 12, 2016, minutes. Board Member Hawkins 

seconded the motion. The motion carried (6 – 0). 

 

There were no examination results to review. 

 

One (1) Residential Journeyman Electrician application, and two (2) Journeyman Electrician applications 

were reviewed for approval to be administered the appropriate examinations for certification. The results 

were as follows:  

 

NAME  NUMBER  CLASSIFICATION  ACTION  

Ryan Schwaiger 9581 Res Journeyman Electrician Approved  

Todd Mathis 4833 Journeyman Electrician Approved (retake) 

Dayna Lawson 2629 Journeyman Electrician Approved (retake) 

 

 

There were two (2) new Electrical Contractor Licenses since July 12, 2016. 

 

COMPANY NAME  QUALIFIED PERSON 

 

Tony Clark EC Tony Clark 

Alternative Electric Matt Pascal 

 

 

Unfinished Business 

 

There was no unfinished business to discuss. 
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New Business  

 

Interim Electrical / Elevator Chief, Chris Nordick explained to the Board members, the need for the three 

directives handed out for review at the July 12 meeting. Board Member Hawkins requested that some 

changes be made to the directives and after further discussion, the Board requested that Nordick address 

the proposed changes and re-submit to the Board.  

 

Nordick presented to the Board his proposal to create a Sign Sub-Committee to deal with the upcoming 

issues with licensing and enforcement of the NEC regarding signs. Nordick requested approval from the 

Board to create a sign sub-committee and a motion was made by Board Member Naylor to approve the 

creation of this committee. Board Member Hawkins seconded the motion. The motion was approved.  

 

With no other business to conduct, Board Member Lenz made a motion to adjourn.  Board Member 

Naylor seconded the motion.  The motion was approved. 

 

 

 

 

The meeting adjourned at 4:02 p.m. 


